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January 25th, 2022 
 

Dear Saints and praying Friends, 

We greet you in the ever-precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus the Christ and offer our sincere 

wishes for a spirit filled and productive 2022. 

We continue to thank the Lord for His faithfulness throughout 2021.  Another challenging year, but the 

Lord’s protecting hand was evident in our lives amidst the raging Covid Pandemic.  We continue to do 

all in our powers to keep safe, but the Lord has the final say in our wellbeing. 

We are grateful to the Lord for the Virtual platform that He has made available through social media 

when face to face meetings are not possible.  As a result, we were able to minister the Word locally, 

regionally, and internationally. 

The Radio program “The Brethren Hour”, has taken on added significance in this troublesome covidious 

season.  We continue to receive encouraging feedback from the public all the time.  We are praying that 

many lost souls will be brought to the kingdom because of this ministry.  We are humbled to be used 

as a tool in this area.  In addition to GBN, the Lord has opened 2 other stations - HYPE Radio and LITE 

Radio, where our messages are aired. 

What a joy it was to be able to recommence the school ministry, which came to an abrupt halt with the 

onset of the pandemic in 2020.  God has indeed answered our prayers. We are praying that the Lord 

will arrest the hearts of these young men in their formative years, so they can grow into stalwarts for 

His kingdom. 

We have continued to carry out personal evangelism, letting folks know the importance of being saved 

and prepared to meet the Lord. We follow all protocols that have been laid down. 

Our ministry and visits to the assemblies on the island have been hindered at times by the Lockdowns, 

but have had many opportunities when it was possible.   

The past year has been challenging for us as Sherma went through her Chemotherapy treatments after 

her surgery at the end of 2020.  God has been gracious to her.  He continues to give the grace and the 

strength.  The last doctor’s report was favorable.  Thanks for all your prayers and for those of you who 

gave gifts.  We will be forever grateful to you. 

Praise the Lord for answering our prayers concerning a job for our son Joshua.  He is now 

employed with the TA Marryshow Community College as the Audio-Visual Technician and in 

charge of music. He is continuing his studies to make himself more marketable. 

Thank God for the opportunity to return to the school ministry and for the joy of baptizing a 

young man who was saved because of this work. 

Thank God for a measure of health and strength and for His provision for us throughout 2021. 

Please pray for the following  
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▪ Pray that the Lord will provide the funds needed to repair our roof and replace our 

vehicle. 

▪ Pray that the Lord will give extra anointing as we minister His Word. 

▪ Pray that Sherma will continue to do well and for her complete healing. 

▪ Pray for continued protection in this Covidious season. 

▪ Pray that Joshua will walk closer to the Lord and develop a hunger and thirst for the 

Word of God. 

Thanks for your faithful financial support and prayers during 2021.  May the Lord bless and prosper 

you all abundantly. 

 

Because of Calvary 

 

Daniel and Sherma Ross  
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